Why Should You Say "Yes" to Volunteering?

While the STC Carolina chapter currently has well over 400 members, the bulk of our chapter's offerings—newsletter, monthly membership and special interest group meetings, annual competitions, annual summer conferences, Web site, e-mailings, workshops, and so on—are supported by a relatively small number of those members. While those who volunteer are glad to do it (to see why, keep reading), a small group of volunteers means that the chapter can't offer as much as a chapter with a larger volunteer base. For example, we had to cancel our technical publications competition last year for lack of volunteers.

While time is short for most if not all of us, volunteering for STC is richly rewarding. Here are some of the benefits of volunteering:

· You will gain influence over what the chapter offers, making sure that these offerings meet your professional needs. Plus, the more volunteers we have, the more we can offer, and the higher quality (and possibly lower cost) those offerings can be.

· You will establish contacts with other technical communication professionals who can give you advice and help when you need it. Looking for new ideas for improving online help or your Web site? Wondering how to position yourself for that promotion? Having trouble extracting information from programmers? Someone in our chapter has the answer, or at least knows how to help you find the answer.

· You will be able to try new things and establish new skills without fear of reprisal for faltering. Chapter volunteers a very forgiving group because we've all been there, and you certainly won't lose your paying job!

· You will demonstrate to your employer and to future employers that you take your profession seriously. How do you suppose that will look at your next review or interview?

Volunteering for our chapter can take many forms. You can serve in a relatively demanding leadership role such as Newsletter Editor or Programs Chair, or one that requires less time but still allows you to be in the center of activity, such as Secretary. You can serve in a long-term support role, such as a writer for the newsletter or a Web assistant, or you can fill a short-term role, such as a program planner for the summer conference, a coordinator for a chapter workshop, or a judge in one of our competitions. Or, you can identify a need and propose a role to address it. Carolina Chapter leaders are open to anything that improves our members' professional lives or our community at large.

(over)

Please take a moment to review the volunteer opportunities currently listed at http://www.stc.org/region2/ncc/www/yearofyes.html. Opportunities change regularly, so if you don't find something that suits you, something will certainly come up shortly. Please also take a look at the list of current leaders at http://www.stc.org/region2/ncc/www/leadership.html.  The leadership changes every year in May, but job changes and relocations can mean empty leadership positions any time of the year.

If you think you can find the time to enhance your career and enhance our chapter, the Carolina Chapter would love to have you as part of the team. Please contact our Nominations Chair, Emily Toone, at etoone@t-p-s.com or 919.460.9644.

Thank you!
